
BOROUGH OF PENNINGTON  

RESOLUTION 2023 – 4.7 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING SECURITY UPGRADES TO BOROUGH BUILDINGS 

THROUGH COOPERATIVE PRICING SYSTEM AGREEMENT WITH THE HUNTERDON 

COUNTY EDUCATIONAL SERVICES COMMISSION   

 
WHEREAS, the Chief of Police and Superintendent of Public Works have identified the 

need for security upgrades to Borough buildings; and  

 

WHEREAS, Borough Council has included these security upgrades as part of their 

spending plan for American Recovery Act Funding; and  

 

WHEREAS, the Chief of Police and Superintendent have determined that the necessary 

security upgrades are available through Hogan Security Group, located at 1589 Reed Road, Unit 

10, Pennington, NJ 08534 through the Hunterdon County Educational Services Commission; and   

 

WHEREAS, Pennington Borough joined the Hunterdon Council Educational Services 

Commission by Resolution 2021-9.8 and approval was granted September 21, 2022; and   

 

WHEREAS, Hogan Security Group is an authorized dealer for the desired equipment 

and has provided the Borough with quote #H-2217483-5 dated March 28, 2023; and  

 

WHEREAS, the Chief Financial Officer has certified that funds are available for this 

purchase under the American Recovery Act Funds;   

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Borough Council of the Borough of 

Pennington that the aforesaid security upgrades to Borough buildings through the Hunterdon 

County Educational Services Commission, is hereby authorized in an amount not to exceed 

$15,468.24 as per quote #H2217483-5 dated March 28, 2023 from Hogan Security Group.     

 

 
Record of Council Vote on Passage 

COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. 

Angarone     Marciante      

Chandler      Stern     

Gnatt      Valenza     

 

This is to certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Borough Council of the 

Borough of Pennington at a meeting on April 3, 2023. 

 

                                                                                       

Elizabeth Sterling, Borough Clerk 
 

 


